WEBSTER COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 13,2014 AT 6:00 P.M.

The Webster County Board of Education held its regular meeting on October 13, 2014 at 6:00
p.m. Mrs. Linda Rogers, Mr. Donald Brown, Dr. Sophronia Thompkins, Ms. LaToya Riggins,
Mr. Nehemiah Stevens, and Mrs. Janie S. Downer, Superintendent/Principal were present.

Mrs. Linda Rogers called the meeting to order.
Dr. Sophronia Thompkins gave the invocation.
Mrs. Linda Rogers recognized visitors,

The tentative agenda was approved by a motion made by Mr. Donald Brown, seconded by Mr.
Nehemiah Stevens. The motion was approved unanimously.

The September 2014 financial report was approved by a motion made by Mr. Nehemiah Stevens,
seconded by Dr. Sophronia Thompkins. The motion was approved unanimously.

The September 8, 2014 regular meeting minutes were approved by a motion made by Dr.
Sophronia Thompkins, seconded by Ms. LaToya Riggins. The motion was approved
unanimously.

The Board approved the local Board Training Plan for 2015 by a motion made by Ms. LaToya
Riggins, seconded by Dr. Sophronia Thompkins. The motion was approved unanimously.

The Board completed the first reading of the Competitive Foods Policy (EEF).

The Board approved the Superintendent’s recommendation to re-hire Mary Stewart as a
substitute custodian to comply with form I-9 by a motion made by Ms. LaToya Riggins,
seconded by Mr. Donald Brown. The motion was approved 4-1, with Ms. LaToya Riggins, Mr.
Donald Brown, Dr. Sophronia Thompkins, and Mrs. Linda Rogers voting for the motion. Mr.
Nehemiah Stevens abstained. (Mrs. Downer explained the purpose of form I-9 and the amount of
time an employee had to satisfy the ‘proof of citizenship or legal status’ requirement. In doing
so, Mrs. Downer informed the BOE members that Sybil Amanda Barr and Leila Hudmon
completed the process in the amount of time allotted. Mary Stewart was a few days late, and,
thus the need for a re-hire vote. Kaitlan McKinnon did not complete the process.)

Mrs. Downer presented the Superintendent’s Report. Mr. John Greene presented the Special
Education Report. Ms. LeAnne Smith presented the Title I Report.

The meeting was adjourned by a motion made by Ms. LaToya Riggins, seconded by Dr.
Sophronia Thompkins. The motion was carried unanimously.

Approved 11/10/2014



